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Dear Parents,


Report Cards went home last week and we are in full swing in the 3rd quarter!  Third quarter seems to be the most challenging for 3rd graders.  Continue to work hard and always review their homework sheets, study guides, and spelling words.

Tutoring begins again this week with teachers. Mrs. Keely- Tues- Science, Mrs. Breshears- Reading- Wednesday, Mrs. Mettes- Math- Thursday, Mrs. Willis- Grammar- Thursday.

Behavior reports will continue to go home and reflect behavior for the week before. It is 3rd quarter now and we have much to do. In 3rd quarter students will receive afterschool detentions for every three needs improvements/unsatisfactory ratings. 

Please remind your students of the importance of staying focused and respectful in class. They have been struggling with speaking out of turn, talking during lessons, and interrupting each other and myself. The expectations have been very clearly explained for the class and the students know how they should be behaving. 

CURRICULUM THIS WEEK

SPALDING/SPELLING – We will review and test on 30 Phonograms.  In addition, we will be learning Spelling List 17 this week. Our Pre-Test is on Wednesday and Final test and Dictation is on Friday.
GRAMMAR – We will begin our unit on Adjectives. There will be a short quiz on Friday over limiting adjectives. They are “a, an, the”.
We are all in cursive now including graded work and the students have had a couple of months of strong practice prior to break.  Students know they will be held accountable for correct letter formation as well as dotting i’s, j’s, crossing t’s and x’s.  The kids are reminded about this before they take a test, as they are taking it, and afterwards for double-checking. You may see some lower grades in the beginning, however, I promise it gets better if students follow directions. 
Book Report Packets should come home this week. It is a 3 paragraph paper and poster.

Students will bring home the biography poster to complete.  It should be done neatly and colored in.  They will be presenting it to the class the appearance should be very nice and pleasing to the eye.  Drawings or photocopies are both acceptable for pictures in the appropriate areas of the poster.   Children may type and paste information on some areas if they choose or they may write neatly.

A SAMPLE book report will be distributed.  The sample I am sending home is typed and really is just so students and parents can see an example for content. I will go over the directions with the children in detail.  The rough and final drafts are to be handwritten and IN CURSIVE on wide-ruled loose-leaf paper.  There is also a checklist to complete and a biographical information data sheet. 
MATH – Lessons this week will include lessons 72- 74. There will be a math test including facts on Friday this week.
SCIENCE - We will continue with our unit on Living Things Depend on One Another. There will be a quiz over lessons 1 and 2 on Thursday. The students have vocabulary in their Science Folders. They will need to be able to give specific examples of a producer, consumer, and decomposer. There are examples of each on the back of one of the study guides.
	Tests this Week

Wed – Spelling Pre-test List 17 in cursive

Thursday – 30 Phonograms, Science test over L1 and L2

Fri – Spelling, Dictation, Reading test, Math test




Have a wonderful week! (
Mrs. Willis

ashley.willis@valleyacademy.com
	Specials this Week
Tues – Day 5 – Language

                          2:35 – 3:05
Wed – Day 6– P.E.
                          2:05 – 3:05

Thurs – Day 1 – Art
2:05 – 3:05
Fri – Day 2 – Music
                       2:05 – 3:05                          


	Reminders

Send water bottles daily
1/17 – Honor Roll Ice Cream

1/19 – Spirit Day

1/23 – 100th Day of School – Attendance important to the school on that day




